***********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
August 1, 2010

Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, July 31
    4:00 – Parishioners of St. John
Saturday, August 1
   10:30 – Thomas & Helen Fitzgerald – Memorial

     Thomas J. Fitzgerald

     Dorothy DiCenzo
Saturday, August 7

     4:00 – Jeanette Lavoie – 5th Anniversary

Sunday, August 8
     8:00 -  Anna Biagi – 15th Anniversary

    10:30 – Parishioners of St. John
Important Dates
Sun. 8/1 – Leadership Retreat Mass at 10:30

Thu. 8/5 – Baptism Instruction – 7:00

Sun. 8/8 – Baptisms – 12:00

CCD News
CCD registrations are due now! The deadline for registering is August 1st.  Many classes are already full.  The CCD office is open Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00.  If you are unable to pay the full amount, we do offer payment plans.  Please call the CCD office at 508-378-1521 for more information.

We are in need of help for the following: 

Tuesday 4:30 – 5:30              Thursday 4:30 - 5:30
Gr 2 – Teacher & Aide                Gr 1 – (2)Teachers & Aide

Gr 3 – Teacher & Aide                Gr 2 – (2) Aides
Gr 4 – Teacher & Aide                Gr 3 – (2)Teachers & Aide
Gr 5 – (2)Teachers & Aides        Gr 4 – (2)Teachers & Aide

                                                     Gr 5- Teacher & Aide Wednesday 4:30 – 5:30        Thursday 6:00 – 7:00   
Gr 1 – Teacher & (2)Aides          Gr 7 – (3) Teachers
Gr 2 – (2) Aides                           Gr 8 – (2) Teachers

Gr 3 – (2)Teachers & Aides      Saturday 9:00 -10:00
Gr 4 – Aide                                 Gr 3 – Teacher & Aide

Gr 5 – Teacher & Aide               Gr 6 – Teacher & Aide
Wednesday 6:00 – 7:00         
Gr 6 – Teacher & Aide              Sunday 6:00 – 7:00
Wednesday 7:15 - 8:15           Grade 9 – (4) Teachers
Grade 7 - Teacher 
As you can see we need many teachers and aides.  Please consider sharing your time and talent with the children of our parish.

If you would like to teach or help out in any way, please call Lorraine or Nancy at 508-378-1521.
Our Shared Treasure

July 25, 2010: $4,068.
Church in Eastern Europe: 887.
Thank you for your continued generosity
There will be a second collection next weekend for Catholic Relief Services.

Catholic Appeal

2010 Catholic Appeal – Called to Love and Share Stewardship reminds us to count our blessings, acknowledge God’s gifts to us, and express thanks to Him. We do this by a proportionate giving of our time, talent and treasure. We sincerely thank the 106 donors in our parish who, as good stewards, have made a gift of $13,958 to the 2010 Catholic Appeal. We are at 72% of our goal. You are helping many people with many needs. God calls us to share what we have to help others. If you have not yet made your pledge, envelopes are available. Or for more information, please call 617-779-3700 or visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com.  Every gift matters.  Thank you! 

St. Vincent de Paul
Although we received a tremendous amount with the Post Office Food Drive, we have run out of some items. 

We ask that you please keep us in mind when you shop. We need: jelly or jam (grape and strawberry are especially appreciated!), spaghetti sauce, canned fruit and baked beans. 

Toilet paper and other health and beauty aids like soap, deodorant and shampoo are always welcome. The Food Stamp (EBT) program is a nutrition program and those who participate cannot use the credits for personal care items. 

Thank you for your generosity and prayers!

 Back to School Giving Tree

Our “Back to School Giving Tree” is up. Would you please take a tag and purchase a gift card from the store indicated on the tag. Please bring the gift cards and place them in the basket in front of the altar next week so we can get them to the families in time for shopping while the sales last. Remember to write the $ amount on the card. Thank you!  
If you know a family that needs our help for “back to school” expenses, please call Lorraine @ 508-378-1521.

Church Cleaning Help is needed

There are several teams of dedicated parishioners who come in to clean the upper church. Could you give just two and a half hours of your time once a month to clean the church? If you can, please call us at the 508-378-4207 or email us at stjohnebridge@comcast.net.
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Dear Friends,


I would ask the parish family to pray for three individuals who have passed away recently. Andrew Baker, the brother-in-law of Paul

Hoffman, our director of  music, died last week at the age of 26. He leaves a wife and a little girl. Please keep his family in your prayers. And we offer our prayers for the repose of the soul of Jack Curley. Jack’s funeral was celebrated on Monday and we offer our prayers and love to his wife Lelia, his children and his extended family. 
Also, we pray for the repose of the soul of Fr. Kenneth Feehan, who has been a friend to Fr. Skerry for nearly 60 years. Fr. Ken would often come to St. John’s to help Fr. Don when I was with the high school kids skiing. Please join me in extending our sympathies and support to our dear friend, Fr. Don Skerry.

This past week was also a time of great adventures on the high seas of East Bridgewater. The annual Vacation Bible School, directed by Nancy Smith began last Monday and ended on Friday.  The theme for the week was “High Seas Adventure”. 105 children participated, 47 high school students served as the young adult staff and over 12 adults helped to make this a wonderful occasion for our children.  However, even with this level of participation, this week-long bible school would never have happened without Nancy and Kevin Smith and their children.
They work countless hours and put their hearts and souls and talents (ship building) into making our VBS the best!  Thank you, Smith family for your hard work and dedication

This Sunday is the beginning of our fifth annual Leadership Retreat for high school junior. (There will be another retreat for
our high school seniors later in August.)

Fifteen young men and women will begin a five day experience of faith, fun, and fellowship.
I want to thank, Lori and Joe Hopgood who have faithfully worked with me to make sure that this wonderful retreat for our young people happens every August.  Mike Coles and Maggie Wigley will serve as the young adult leaders during the entire week and the other adults: Chris Connelly, Rich Ferioli, Rose Talabach, and Beth Hayes will come and share their faith journey with our new peer ministers throughout the week as well. Fr. Moses will join us on Tuesday to celebrate a special Mass. I am very proud of what this parish does for our children and young people and I know that you are as well.  I would ask you to pray for the fifteen high school juniors during this week and their names are: Mitchell Andrea, Erin Benvie, Elena Crowley, Nicole Direnzo, Michael Foley, Kelly Guilfoyle, Patrick Hachey, Paige Hussey, Robert Looney, Ryan Mercier, Cody Merola, Colleen Pelton, Jennifer Scudder, Jeanine Simpson and Melissa Walsh.

God bless,

Fr. Wally

Summer Vacation

We hope that everyone has a wonderful summer vacation. But remember that the church bills do not go on vacation. Please try to “make up” the weeks that you will be away when you return or before you go away.  Thanks!!






